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Dear Mr. Goodson,

Speaking with Kerensa was uplifting. You have a great staff. She is aware of this agenda item.

My concerns that the Zoning Board approved the above cited project with only a single
member dissenting seems problematic. I won't use my questions as to why the board made a
surprise decision to move this agenda item to the end when only three 3 individuals remained
in the audience; or why the agenda item was presented by a board member, Moia ; and both
Moia and Rusbury (the individual requesting the zoning change), couldn't really confirm why
the change was necessary, and what they envision if the change is confirmed. Is it a group
home, mini homes, 45 residential units, and i even heard affordable housing raised. I think
post foster care is important but I do not agree that this location is the only option.

My three big concerns and validated in the agenda packet under staff comments (at least two)
is the identification that this is a floodplain that serves a very specific hydrologic part
regarding flood mitigation. Part of the property is classified as Coastal Hazard Wetlands and
the eastern boundary is classified as such and owned by Brevard County. Per the agreement
with Fema, Brevard is bound to mitigate flooding and not engage in development projects that
could expand flooding concerns leading to increased costs and damage. FEMA would be
within their rights to deny any coverage should claims be filed and if FEMA deems the
damage is due to loss of floodplains or overdevelopment. Brevard has an agreement with
FEMA that provides flood insurance discount incentives, mitigation grants, and access to tools
to make better decisions.

The third concern is the location on S Courtney Pkwy. Not only is the property nestled
between two schools but as it is on one of only two roadways that serve all residents in South
Merritt Island, how does that work in all situations particularly storm surges. When the single
dissenter works for emergency management and agrees with my concerns, I hope you vote
against this project at the 7/11 CC Zoning Meeting.

Thank you for taking time to consider my concerns. This is more pressing than my previous
request; and I am certainly affected by any decisions impacting population density, loss of
wetlands, increased LOS, and safety concerns if we do not see the big picture. We have the
information to better help us reduce homeowner insurance, reduce stressors upon aging
infrastructure, and rethink that wetlands protections are not just environmental talking points.
It is about consequences.

Thank you,

Elizabeth Michelman
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